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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BISHOP’S SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 
HELD ON TUESDAY 12th JUNE 2018 
 
PRESENT 
 
Chairman Cllr. Budd (RB) 
Cllrs. Rutherford (PR), Nankivell (PN), Sumner (JS) and Jay (MJ) 
Cllr. Rob Humby- Hampshire County Council. 
Mr K. Fell (KF) – Clerk 
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 
There were apologies for absence from Cllr. Lisa Griffiths and Cllr. 
Margot Power. 
 
2. AGREE MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING 8th MAY 2018. 
The Minutes were agreed by Members after changing MJ from AM in 
item 6. They were signed by the Chairman. 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING. 
PR reported that there was a new family in the village and he had 
delivered the recently agreed welcome letter from the PC. 
The Clerk said that he had received suggested positions for the bus 
stops with pictures. Members discussed and MJ thought that residents 
should be consulted and this was agreed. To report back to the Clerk to 
advise HCC. 
 
4.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST. 
MJ declared a possible interest in an alternative Alresford housing site. 
 
5. HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT.       
Cllr. Humby gave an update on his areas. With regards to potholes it 
had been agreed that two machines would be used in Hampshire. The 
Chairman thanked Cllr. Humby who then left the meeting. 
 
6. WINCHESTER CITY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT. 
Cllr. Griffiths had submitted a report. 
 
7.  CORRESPONDENCE.  
SENT 
Sun Lane Objection 
RECEIVED 
NJC for LG Services Pay Award 2018 & 2019 
WCC Register of Electors update, Enforcement re Old Park Road, 
Traveller plan submitted, Cllr. Report, PC Conference 25th June. 
HCC Bus request stop – suggested sites 
Aileen Miller – Thank you letter 
Village of the Year 2018 
Glasdon – village gateways etc. 
Seafarers UK – Merchant Navy Day 
Winchester Passenger Transport Forum 21st June 
CPRE May, campaigns 
Community First 
Rural Services Network - June 
Grass cutting Programme – reasons for delays (commence earlier next 
year) 
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Website – email from Mark Allen 
 
8.  Finance. 
The Clerk produced a financial statement and the audit papers for the 
previous year. The Risk Assessment had also been updated. 
 
TO PAY 
Euroffice                                             £52.08 
Donation Tree Appeal                        £50.00   
Clerk’s Exps.                                    £119.56 
 
Proposed PR                                 Seconded RB 
 
9.   INDUSTRIAL PLANNING AND LENGTHSMEN. 
WCC Enforcement had visited the Old Park Road Industrial Site. The 
Clerk had received a phone call from WCC and the white building at the 
left of the site was a temporary building. They had no concerns but if the 
PC had any specific problems they would investigate. Enforcement had 
spoken to Lady Vestey. 
 
Lengthsman – MJ requested details of Shedfield PC. 
 
10.  RESIDENTIAL PLANNING. 
Bishops Court Lodge – Drop kerb. 
Appeal 17/02298/HOU 
Start date 14.05.18 
 
17/03123/FUL Pilgrims, School Lane, Bishop’s Sutton 
Redevelopment to provide a detached chalet bungalow. 
The Chairman stated that this application was ongoing and that new 
plans would shortly be received. 
 
11.  WEBSITE. 
An email had been received from Mark Allen and this was read out to 
Members. It was suggested that PN contact Mark re Facebook. 
 
12.  SLR. 
RB stated that the reading was 17,200. 
 
13.  HIGHWAYS. 
JS reported that the large potholes had been filled. The speed signs in 
the village were hidden by vegetation and this required cutting back.  
 
14.  FOOTPATHS & ROW. 
PN referred to the footway at the end of the village (A31end) which was 
overgrown. Path 21 stile repair – PN visit. 
 
15.  DEFIBRILLATOR. 
RB said that this had now been fitted on the front of the village hall with 
notices. RB will put up more notices. 
 
16.  WDALC. 
Nil. 
 
17.  OTHER MEETINGS. 
WCC had organised another PC conference on 25th June 2018. 
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18.  BOBBY SCHEME.  
PR introduced this scheme for the vulnerable and elderly in the 
community. This is a charity run by The Blue Lamp Trust which provides 
a free home safety and security survey to assess the need to make the 
client’s home safe and secure free of charge. It is supported by Motorola 
and donations in the North of Hampshire. 
 
19.  SUN LANE DEVELOPMENT – A31 JUNCTION. 
WCC are discussing the planning application on 21st June 2018 in the 
Guildhall. Clerk to contact public speaking co-ordinator. Unfortunately 
MJ is abroad on that date but it was agreed that Jackie Sumner’s 
husband would speak on behalf of the PC. MJ had produced three 
points to represent the PC case and these were agreed by Members. 
 
20.  COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR. 
Nil. 

21.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING – TUESDAY 24th JULY 2018. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting 
at 9.03 pm. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 


